
 

 

 

 

 

 

Media Release 

26 January 2017 

Farmers reminded of latest OSR Herbicide application dates 

Farmers and sprayer operators need to ensure that applications of propyzamide and 

carbetamide are applied by the latest application dates (31 Jan and 28 Feb 

respectively) advises the VI. 

The comparatively dry and mild winter has meant that many farmers have delayed 

applying the oilseed rape herbicides propyzamide and carbetamide.  Both active 

ingredients have latest application dates so time is running out. The last date on 

which propyzamide can be applied is 31st January; the latest date for carbetamide is 

the 28th February.  The “Metazachlor Matters” stewardship campaign (BASF and 

Adama) recommends that metazachlor and/or quinmerac should not be applied to 

winter oilseed rape on drained land after mid-October. 

“Following these cut-off dates is really important as they are not only, in the case of 

carbetamide and propyzamide, legal requirements but will also help protect water 

and ensure following crop safety,” advises the VI’s Patrick Goldsworthy. 

“Whenever these products are applied, it is really important that farmers and 

operators remember to ensure that drains are not running, no heavy rain is forecast 

in the following 48 hours, and that applications are not made to frozen ground.” 

 

ENDS 

Notes to Editors 

1. The oilseed rape herbicides targeted as part of this campaign are carbetamide, clopyralid, 

propyzamide, metazachlor and quinmerac. 

http://www.voluntaryinitiative.org.uk/schemes/stewardship/osr-herbicides-think-water/ 

 

2. Water Protection Advice Sheets (WPAS) are available for each of these active substances: 
http://www.voluntaryinitiative.org.uk/resources/wpas/ 

 

3. The “OSR Herbicides? Think Water” campaign is being delivered by The Voluntary Initiative 

and is funded and supported by the Crop Protection Association. 

 

http://www.voluntaryinitiative.org.uk/schemes/stewardship/osr-herbicides-think-water/
http://www.voluntaryinitiative.org.uk/resources/wpas/


4. “Metazachlor Matters” is a joint stewardship campaign from BASF and Adama with 

stewardship advice for farmers and agronomists on use of metazachlor and/or quinmerac: 

http://www.voluntaryinitiative.org.uk/schemes/stewardship/metazachlor-matters/ 

 

5. The Crop Protection Association represents companies in the UK engaged in the 

manufacture, formulation and supply of crop protection products for use in agriculture, 

horticulture, forestry, home gardening, amenity, industrial, and local authorities: 

www.cropprotection.org.uk 

 

6. The Voluntary Initiative is a programme of measures which promotes responsible pesticide 

use. It is sponsored by the Agricultural Engineers Association, Agricultural Industries 

Confederation, Country Land and Business Association, Crop Protection Association, 

National Association of Agricultural Contractors, the National Farmers Union, NFU Scotland 

and the Ulster Farmers Union. 

 

Further information: 

Adam Speed, Communication Manager 

Crop Protection Association  

adam.s@cropprotection.org.uk  

01733 355375 

07884 586400 

 

Patrick Goldsworthy, Consultant to The Voluntary Initiative and the Crop Protection Association 

patrick@goldsworthyassociates.com 

07711 416312 

 

Issued by Rebecca Lamb, Operations Director 

The Voluntary Initiative  

Rebecca@voluntaryinitiative.org.uk  

07736 638139 
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